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 The Maine Medical Association is the state’s largest professional physician organization 

representing more than 4300 physicians, residents, and medical students across all clinical 

specialties, organizations, and practice settings.   

 

 The MMA opposes LD 942, An Act To Waive Professional and Occupational Licensing Fees 

for Calendar Year 2020. 

 

 The physician licensing boards exist to safeguard the public fairly and effectively through 

licensure, education, and potential discipline of those who practice medicine in Maine. Safeguarding 

the public is the primary goal and responsibility. We worry the legislation may severely harm their 

operating budgets. 

 

 While no organization in Maine is more aware that physicians are under increased stress—

including financial distress for many independent community physician practices—due to the COVID-

19 pandemic, insufficient staffing and funding for the Board of Licensure in Medicine and the Board 

of Osteopathic Medicine could hinder their respective abilities to protect public safety. 

 

 While thank Representative Faulkingham for his proposal and concern for the financial well-

being of his constituents, the MMA respectfully requests the committee to vote Ought Not to Pass.   


